
April 25, 2022 Dayton High School SBDM Meeting 

In attendance: Brad Campbell, Jennifer Sparks, Erin Goetz, Angela Gonzalez (virtual), Scott Meyers, 
Christopher Wright 

Opening Business 

a. Approval of the Agenda 
a. Mr. Meyers shared that policy review is finished until the summer and, as such, meeting 

agendas would be shorter for the next couple of months.  Motion by Ms. Goetz to 
approve the agenda, second by Ms. Sparks.  No objections. 

b. Approval of the March Minutes 
a. Motion made by Mr. Campbell to approve the March minutes, second by Ms. Goetz.  No 

objections. 
c. Good News Report 

a. Mr. Meyers shared that preliminary STAR data have demonstrated growth amongst 
students school wide.   

b. Mr. Meyers reports that our CCR rate is climbing.  It is currently at 64.8% with the 
potential to continue to go up. 

c. He also reported that the administration had their month “at-risk” student meeting this 
morning.  He feels that the graduation rate will be high.  There is a possibility that a 
student will be a June graduation.   

d. Ms. Beth Fields will be recognized on Wednesday (4/27) with her Golden Apple award! 
e. Mr. Campbell shared how great the field trip to the Cincinnati Shakespeare Company 

was for our students and how beneficial it was for helping students grow an 
appreciation of the arts. 

d. Public Comment 
a. There was no public present for comment. 

Student Achievement Report: Mr. Meyers shared that a full breakdown of the STAR assessments will be 
in next month’s agenda. 

School Improvement Planning: The process continues with Mr. Meyers sharing there is no real change. 

Budget Report 

a. Ms. Goetz asked about donations needed for after-prom.  Mr. Campbell shared that gift cards 
cannot be bought with SBDM funds per Redbook regulations.  He also shared that district funds 
had been erroneously shared with prom instead of after prom but that this has been rectified.  
Mr. Campbell requested $1250 for after prom.  Ms. Goetz motioned to approve the request, Ms. 
Sparks seconded the motion.  No objections to meeting the request. 

Mr. Meyers shared that there weren’t any committee reports or bylaw/policy review for this month. 

New Business 

a. Mr. Meyers shared where we currently are in the scheduling process.   
b. Mr. Meyers shared that our composite score has been received for the junior ACT. 



c. Mr. Meyers shared the board report for informational purposes and relayed the busy nature of 
the current school week. 

d. Mr. Meyers offered an update regarding hiring. 

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn made by Ms. Goetz.  Second by Mr. Campbell.  No objections, meeting 
adjourned at 4:54 PM. 


